

Office: 2 Wootten Way North, Markham ON, L3P 5T7 (905)-294-4990 Fax: (905)-471-1916

King Square Cultural Centre: 9390 Woodbine Avenue, Unit 327, Markham, Ontario, L6C0M5

TEL: (905)946-1137 FAX: (905)946-9618 E-mail: info@fccm.ca Website: http://www.fccm.ca

November 9, 2021

To Whom It May Concern:

Canada is a country made up of immigrants of all races, from the very start of its set-up. She is deservedly proud to have all racial groups living together in harmony and freedom, each contributing to the welfare of Canada's growth and prosperity.

Recently, with the cloud of Covid-19 Pandemic looming over us and with misinformation from different sources, there is a rise in anti-Asian incidents, especially against East and Southeast Asian residents, ranging from verbal to physical abuse to wilful property destruction and desecration. This really does not reflect the status and reputation of Canada who is so proud of her multicultural make-up and heritage.

We, at FCCYR (Federation of Chinese Canadians in York Region) are totally in support of Acting Regional Councillor Godwin Chan's proposal to declare zero tolerance for any form of hate related conduct, and to establish a process in dealing with such racism motivated behaviour. There is no better time than now to put us back of the right path again.

Yours sincerely,



Dr. Ken Ng Chairman, FCCYR